
"Danielle has been a core team member at the Awapuni

Guide unit since Nov 2020. She started as a volunteer

leader who was great at delivering the Guide programmes

to the girls in a fun and engaging way. During her time

with Awapuni, she has taken on more and more

responsibility, becoming the main leader for Awapuni

Guides. In 2022, the main Brownie leader was due to move

away from Palmerston North so Danielle took on this unit

as well, running fun activities for the younger girls and

showing true Guiding spirit in the face of challenge.

Danielle is also a valued member of the wider Palmy &

Feilding Guiding whanau, always there to help out with

regional events. Thank you so much for all your mahi!"
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